
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
January 23, 2023 
 
 

 
 Bernice Drive 

Grass Valley, CA 95945 
 
 
SUBJECT: California Advanced Services Fund (CASF) Infrastructure Line Extension Program Grant Award 
 
 
Dear , 
 
Congratulations!  This letter serves to inform you that the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) 
Communications Division approves grant funding from the CASF Line Extension Program of up to $2,574.61 to 
Comcast Corporation on behalf of  (grantee) for the line extension project at the following location: 
 

 Bernice Drive 
Grass Valley, CA 95945 
 
Pursuant to Decision (D).19-04-022, Appendix 1, Section 8, Staff is authorized to approve applications that meet all 
the criteria for Ministerial Review.  
 
Your completed application was received on November 30, 2022 and was posted on the CPUC’s CASF webpage under 
“CASF Application Project Summaries” on December 19, 2022.  No challenges to your project were received within 
the prescribed timeframe.  Staff reviewed your application and determined that your application meets the eligibility 
criteria for a CPUC Line Extension grant.  
 
Comcast Corporation and all subcontractors (Project Resources Group, Inc) are required to comply with all the 
guidelines, requirements, and conditions associated with the grant of CASF funds as specified in (D).19-04-022 
(including Appendix 1), including: the California Environmental Quality Act, the deployment schedule, execution and 
performance requirements, payment of prevailing wages, the Commission’s right to conduct a project audit, and all 
reporting requirements. 
 
Upon completion of the project and before payment, both  and Comcast Corporation (or their 
representative) must provide a signed completion form as specified in (D.)19-04-022, Appendix 1, Section 10.  
Payment will be made directly to Comcast Corporation or their designated provider (Project Resources Group, Inc.) 
and will be based upon receipt and approval of the invoice submitted.  Details regarding payment can be found in 
(D.)19-04-022, Appendix 1, Section 11.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact CASF Line Extension Program email inbox at 

CASFLineExtensionProgram@cpuc.ca.gov and Vince Coppey at vc1@cpuc.ca.gov or 415-703-1346. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Robert Osborn, Director 
Communications Division 
 
Cc: Seth Unthank, sunthank@prgconsulting.net 
      Kayla Danler, kdanler@prgconsulting.net 




